
Here is an update regarding Summer 2021 research information for those working on 
campus. The following information pertains to activities taking place after 
Commencement (beginning June 13). A broader communication about campus 
expectations this summer is coming soon from the Core Committee. Information in that 
communication will supersede the "Expectations on Campus" information that I 
communicated on May 7. 
 
Summer Student Healthcare 

 SHAC is closed for clinical services during the summer months, as is typical 
during academic breaks. 

 All students need to submit proof of vaccination status in order to live/work 
at Carleton during the summer. Details for submitting this information will be 
conveyed by June 11. 

 No daily symptom tracking. Given the low risk of COVID infection and spread 
among vaccinated populations, students do not need to complete the daily 
symptom tracker.  If a student experiences symptoms of an illness, they should 
utilize local healthcare resources. Resource information will be provided at a 
later date. 

 No need for quarantine. In accordance with CDC guidelines, if a student is 
vaccinated and exposed to someone with COVID, they are exempt from 
quarantine.  Additionally, there will be no contact tracing services available on 
campus due to the exemption from quarantine guidelines. 

 Symptomatic students do not need isolation. Symptomatic students should 
not work in the presence of others. If a student is experiencing symptoms of 
illness, they should seek healthcare from a local Northfield resource. That 
care may involve COVID testing, which is also widely available in the 
community. (One test is sufficient to determine or rule out COVID in vaccinated 
students.) If they test negative, a symptomatic student does not need to move 
to special isolation housing. They can simply self-monitor, seek healthcare as 
appropriate, and limit contact with others until their symptoms improve. 

 COVID-positive students living on campus will be moved to isolation 
housing. Off-campus students will isolate in their current housing. Students 
should utilize local healthcare for any medical concerns they have during their 
isolation period. Details for reporting a positive case will be conveyed by June 
11. 

 
Instrument Shop and Makerspace 

 The Instrument Shop and Makerspace are available for Summer Research 
project needs, but the capacity is limited. If you know you have a project that 
will need to use the shop or makerspace, please fill out this form by June 
11th to help us in planning this summer's work. If you don't know what the 
Instrument Shop and Makerspace can do to help, feel free to stop by and visit 
Aaron Heidgerken-Greene in Anderson 037 or send him an email 
at ajhg@carleton.edu with questions.  



Campus HVAC 

 The summer utilities work will impact the HVAC on the north end of 
campus. Specifically, no heat will be available in the following buildings: 
Leighton, Gould Library, Laird Hall, CMC, or Boliou. Please anticipate that the 
buildings will be both cold and damp, and dress accordingly when working on 
campus. 

 


